
Sun Mon Tues Wed Thur Fri Sat 

      1 2 3 4 

             Yoga Spring  Yoga    

      8:15-9:45 am Chickens 8:15-9:45 am   

        8:30 AM Food Bank     

      Bingo    Spectrum   
10:30am   

      6:30 PM Lunch @ Noon     

        Board Mtg 1pm   

      Snack Bar    7:00 PM Movie Night   

        5 PM   Movie @ 6:30 pm   

5 6 7 8 9 10 11 

 Yoga  Spring         Yoga Spring  Tai Chi   

   8:45-9:45 am Chickens 8:15-9:45 am Chickens 8:30 - 9:30 am  

    8:30 AM   8:30 AM Yoga   

  1:00 PM Spectrum  Bingo    Spectrum   
8:15-9:45 am  

  Craft Class Lunch @ Noon 6:30 PM Lunch @ Noon     

5:30 PM 2:00 PM Ceramics     1:00 PM St. Patrick's 

  Line Dance Club  2pm Snack Bar    Gen. Meeting Movie Night  Breakfast 

  3:30 - 5:00 pm     5 PM 7:00 PM Movie @ 6:30 pm   

12 13 14 15 16 17 18 

    Spring         Yoga Spring  Yoga    

  Yoga  Chickens 8:15-9:45 am Chickens 8:15-9:45 am   

   
8:45-9:45 am 8:30 AM Bingo    8:30 AM Food Bank     

      6:30 PM Spectrum  10:30am   

  1:00 PM Spectrum  Snack Bar   5pm Lunch      

  Craft Class Spectrum  St Patrick's noon 1:00 PM   

  2:00 PM Lunch Dinner Genealogy Cir Movie Night   

  Line Dance noon   1:30 PM Movie @ 6:30 pm   

19   21 22 23 24 25 

  Yoga  Spring         Yoga Spring  Tai Chi   

   8:15-9:45 am Chickens 8:15-9:45 am Chickens 8:30 - 9:30 am  

    8:30 AM   8:30 AM Yoga   

  1:00 PM   Bingo       
8:15-9:45 am Corned Beef 

  Craft Class Spectrum  6:30 PM Spectrum    & Cabbage 

  2:00 PM Lunch   Lunch 1:00 PM Dinner &  

  Line Dance noon Snack Bar    noon Movie Night   Games 

  3:30 - 5:00 pm     5 PM   Movie @ 6:30 pm 6:00 PM 

26 27 28 29 30 31  

  8:15-9:45 am Spring         Yoga Spring  Tai Chi  

   Chickens 8:15-9:45 am Chickens 8:30 - 9:30 am  

  1:00 PM 8:30 AM   8:30 AM Yoga   

  Craft Class   Bingo      8:15-9:45 am  

  2:00 PM Spectrum  6:30 PM Spectrum      

  Line Dance Lunch   Lunch 1:00 PM  

  3:30 - 5:00 pm noon Snack Bar    noon Movie Night  

        5 PM   Movie @ 6:30 pm  



TROPICS RESIDENTS' CLUB INC. 
33000 ALMADEN BLVD: UNION CITY, CA 94587 

2016-2017 OFFICERS  

PRESIDENT: RICHARD STOLL richard@the-tropics.net 

VICE PRESIDENT: FRAN EIKENBERG francis@the-tropics.net 

SECRETARY: CAROL O'QUIN carol@the-tropics.net 

TREASURER: BARRY LEPENDORF barry@the-tropics.net 

2016-2017 BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

STEVEN EVANS  
steve@the-tropics.net 

JERRY AGUILAR 
jerry@the-tropics.net 

PATRICIA HARRIS 
patricia@the-tropics.net 

CAROLYN HOPPES 
carolyn@the-tropics.net 

SARGENT AT ARMS: JAYME OJEDA         jayme@the-tropics.net  

BREEZE EDITOR: TINA MARIA 
SUBMIT ARTICLES TO EMAIL: tropicsbreeze@gmail.com 

TROPICS CLUBHOUSE OFFICE 

ONSITE MANAGER: NANCY PAYNE AND MIGUEL CARRILLO 

PHONE #: 510 471-8550 
MON-FRI 9AM-4:30PM 

THE ANSWERING SERVICE WILL 
RESPOND  

TO AFTER HOUR CALLS 

PARK SECURITY 
C&C SECURITY INC. 

1800 443-8000 
WHEN C&C SECURITY IS ON DUTY HERE 9PM TO 

6AM. 
RESIDENTS CAN CALL 713-1260TO SPEAK TO 

THE GUARD ON DUTY FOR EMERGENCY ISSUES.  

POLICE NON-EMERGENCY 
510 471-1365 M-F 9AM-5PM 

911 AT ALL OTHER TIMES. 

 
Super 
Bowl  

Potluck  
Party  

mailto:richard@the-tropics.net
mailto:francis@the-tropics.net
mailto:carol@the-tropics.net
mailto:barry@the-tropics.net


TROPICS MOBILE HOME PARK CLUBS 

 
TROPICS RESIDENTS' CLUB MEETING 

2ND THURSDAY OF THE MONTH 
IN CLUBHOUSE @7PM 

PRESIDENT: RICHARD STOLL 
408 839-3358 

 

B BUG FRIDAY NIGHT MOVIE 
DOORS OPEN 5:30PM  

MOVIE STARTS 6:30PM 
LOCATED NEXT TO THE LAUNDRY ROOM 

AND "SPLIT ENDS BEAUTY SALON" 
102 PALM DR.  

TROPICS POTLUCK 
DISH TO PASS 

FIRST SUNDAY OF THE MONTH 
5:30PM AT THE CLUBHOUSE 

STEVE EVANS 386-0506 

BINGO - EVERY WEDNESDAY 
DOORS OPEN 4:30PM 

EARLY 6:30PM 
REGULAR GAME 7PM 
SNACK BAR 5:30PM 

MELODY PETERSON 266-2607 
OR RICHARD STOLL 

CRAFT CLUB 
EVERY MONDAY 

2PM IN THE CLUBHOUSE 
TINA MARIA 489-5749 

TROPICS TRAVELERS 
SEE FLYERS IN CLUBHOUSE  

CATHY LIGHTHILL 471-7053 

TROPICS COFFEE CLUB 
MON-FRI 8:30AM IN CONFERENCE RM 

JACKIE HILL 489-4388 

TROPICS SPRING CHICKENS 
EVERY TUESDAY AND THURSDAY 

8:30AM IN CLUBHOUSE 
CAROLYN HOPPES 489-6894 

FIT 2B HEALTHY 
EVERY MON & FRI 1PM 

SEE CALENDAR OR FLYERS IN CLUB-
HOUSE  

B BUG COMPUTER CENTER 
MON-FRI 9AM-12:30PM 

B BUG BUILDING 102 PALM DR. 
LARRY CORNELL 487-1040 

GENEALOGY CIRCLE 
THE 3RD THURSDAY OF THE MONTH 
1:30PM IN THE CONFERENCE ROOM 

TROPICS CERAMICS CLUB 
1ST TUESDAY OF THE MONTH 

2PM IN THE CONFERENCE ROOM 
FOR MORE INFO 

CALL MELODY PETERSON 266-2607 



CHINESE NEW YEAR  
ACTION PACKED  
PERFORMANCE!! 

COMMITTEES 

BREAKFAST CHAIR RICHARD STOLL 408-839-3358 

HOUSE FACILITIES TRACI KINEL 324-3148 

POTLUCK 
STEVE EVANS 

BEA BARTZ 
386-0509 
489-6388 

SUNSHINE HELEN CUMMINS 421-6309 

LIBRARY BEA BARTZ 489-6388 

EMERGENCY COMMUNICATIONS 
BRAVOBEN 

TINA MARIA  
489-5749 

SENIOR CITZENS - CITY HALL ANITA ROQUE 471-2815 

WELCOMING COMMITTEE 
NIKKI BRACKEN-POE 

CAROLYN HOPPES 
489-6894 

RESIDENT'S CLUB 
 AUDITING COMMITTEE 

DARLENE CORNELL 
RICK HENRY 

ROBERT HISLE 

972-0366 
487-7817 

RESIDENTS ACTIVITIES  
AND ENTERTAINMENT 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS SEE BOARD PH # 

NEIGHBORHOOD WATCH CAROLYN GIELOW 775-5071 

新年快乐 



 
PRESIDENT PAGE 

 
We all hope you all had a great “Love” month. Now we are ready 
for a very lucky month. I may not have much Irish in me, but we 
are all very lucky having the present Board. We have had a lot of 
fun putting on the events and still have 5 more coming up.  
  
What did you think about playing Bingo for Breakfast?  
 
Be ready for a lot of corned beef this month. March’s Breakfast 
will be a Corned Beef Hash Eggs Benedict on the 11th. The Bingo Snack Bar will be 
serving a Corned Beef and Cabbage soup on the 15th. St Patrick’s Day will be cele-
brated on Saturday, March 25. A Corned Beef and Cabbage dinner with Soda Bread 
will be served. Get your tickets early. Only 250 tickets will be available. Speaking 
about all that Corned Beef, we need to thank Mary Wilson for the large roaster to 
cook all that meat. 
 
We will be sending in our final wish list item by March 9th. As President I will be 
searching for 3 to 5 great people to be on the nomination committee for your elec-
tions for the 2017-2018 Board.  The one “good” thing is you cannot run for an of-
fice. LOL. We will also be voting on a change in by-laws. These are a couple reasons 
for attending our Resident’s Meetings.  
 

We would like to welcome Traci Kinel to chair the facilities committee. Thanks to 

Loris Cook for her time as chairperson. We still need people to chair 

Traffic/Safety and Disaster Preparedness Committees. Let the board 

know if you are interested….Richard Stoll 

 

 

 
 
SOME ONE  
LET THE 
DRAGONS 
LOOSE!! 



MILLENNIUM MEMO 
 

It wasn’t our fault. Honest! 
 
As I never tire of repeating, if you want to make changes to the outside of your 
home, plant a tree, or dig a fence post, you are required to get your brainstorm ap-
proved by Management. 
 
This rule isn’t always followed. Sometimes that means a home has to be repainted 
to an approved color, a deck might have to be removed…or if we’re particularly un-
lucky, a resident punctures a gas line while digging a hole and half the park has to 
endure a frigid night with no heat and a cold shower in the morning. 
 
We’re very sorry about the inconvenience many of you suffered. It might have been 
even worse, but for the heroic efforts of the caring and dedicated Staff you have 
working for you. 
 
We bought space heaters for anyone who needed one; offered coffee, pastries & 
fruit; kept the Clubhouse open for folks to stay warm by the fireplace…then, once 
the rupture was fixed and PG & E turned the gas back on, everyone pitched in to re-
light pilots--even Karen Shrum, your Property Supervisor, who brought employees 
from another Park to help out. 
 
I can’t imagine what this will end up costing. It’s pretty frustrating knowing the out-
age could have been avoided if that resident had checked with the Office to find out 
where the gas line was. I hope that resident has enough insurance to cover the very 
large bill that’s coming! 
 
Were You Prepared For Something Like This? 
 
Inconvenient as that was, gas was “only” out for a day or so—and only for half the 
Park. What if this had been a true disaster? What if all utilities throughout the en-
tire Park were out and the emergency lasted for several days? That’s going to hap-
pen someday, isn’t it? 
 
Just thought I’d throw that out there. I’m sure the Disaster Preparedness Commit-
tee could use your help. 
 

 
 
 
 

CONTINUED ON THE FOLLOWING PAGE 



On a Thankful Note… 
 

Thanks so much for your kind words regarding the Main Hall Soundproofing 
Project. I’m told the meals are quieter, we’re able to have music and singing 
again…it even looks better now.  I can’t wait to see this for myself. 

 
 We also appreciate how you’ve embraced Miguel as your new Maintenance Man-
ager. Miguel certainly proved during the gas outage that we’re very lucky to have 
him. 

 
More thanks: to Anthony & Reina Lacey (448 Samoa Cir.) for presenting the Ka-

rate Demonstrations at the Chinese New Year Dinner. Very impressive! 
 
Thanks for your patience during the outage—if you were patient—and have fun at 
the March 25 St. Patrick’s Day Dinner!        
           George Turk 

 

MANAGER’S CORNER 
 

PLEASE: It is very important to get Lot Improvement 
plans approved by the office before doing ANY exterior 
work at home sites.  This will avoid people digging with-
out our review and a proper Dig call out from 811.  We 
need to avoid any interruptions of service to your neigh-

bors and possible health and safety issues.  The disruption of gas service to our 
neighbors on the north side was a big inconvenience to both our residents and staff.  I 
would like to thank those residents for being patient until it was corrected.  Not a 
pleasant situation in 40-degree weather. 
 

Just a reminder that with all the rain, weeds are growing like crazy and if we are not 
proactive, they will get out of control. The landscaping at all homes should be main-
tained on a regular basis and if you are unable to do so, please ask your family and/or 
friends for help.  
 

The Spa re-finish has been completed and the sound proofing work is also fully com-
pleted now.  The Food Bank has been reinstated here at the Tropics and held the first 
and third Friday of each month at 10:30 a.m. 
 

Daylight savings begins on March 12th, and the leprechauns will be 
with us on the 17th.  Watch for them on the pathways bringing good 
luck to all. 
 

Nancy Payne 
Resident Manager 
 



 

WELCOME A NEW NEIGHBOR 
 
 
 

190 HAWAII CIR. KEZHI WANG & JIAN HUA WANG\ 

 
 

 
WISHING YOU A SPEEDY RECOVERY 

 
 

KATHY VINCENT 

 
 

OUR SYMPATHY GOES OUT TO THE FAMILY OF:  
 

JOHN WONG 386 SEEMA CIR—PASSED ON 1/13/17 

JOHANNA BROWN 454 MAKAHA—PASSED ON 1/17/17 
KATHLEEN JONES 191 HAWAII CIR—PASSED ON 1/19/17 

MARY LEE STONICH 221 HULA CIR—PASSED ON 1/23/17 
MARY O’LEARY 392 TROPICANA WAY—PASSED ON 1/24/17 

KEVEN MCNAY 113 MADRONE WAY—PASSED ON 1/26/17  



Corned Beef Hash 
Eggs Benedict 

Plus your Favorites 

Saturday 
March 11 

8:30—9:30 

 
BREAKFAST BINGO 
WILL BE PLAYED!!  

 
No Ticket Needed 

Richard Stoll —Breakfast Chair—408-839-3358 



UNION CITY POLICE DEPARTMENT 
By Barry Lependorf 

 
 You would think it would be illegal, but there are apps you can get for your 
phone to make your telephone number appear as another number on caller ID. 
Using these apps is called spoofing and is only illegal "if used with intent to de-
fraud, cause harm, or wrongly obtain anything of value." Today a woman came 
to the police station and reported that she received a call from a number that 
showed up on her caller ID as "UCPD" with the police department's non-
emergency number. The caller told the woman she needed to clear up a $1000 
warrant over some debt she never paid. The woman provided a debit card num-
ber to the caller and was told her debit card was not working. She was then in-
structed to purchase $1000 in iTunes gift cards and was provided an 800 num-
ber to give the iTunes gift card numbers to an operator, which the woman did. 
After realizing she had been duped, the woman contacted Apple and is trying to 
get refunded. The 800 number was also a fake number and now is not opera-
tional. Most often there are no investigative leads in these type of crimes so the 
likelihood of getting money back is unfortunately slim to none.  
 

 Please remember that no government agency is going to try and collect 
money from you over the phone. Never provide credit or debit card information 
over the phone or via email to someone claiming to be the IRS, the police, the 
city, or the courts. Also, absolutely no government agency will accept iTunes 
gift cards as a form of payment. 
 

 Remember that not all these scammers use spoofed numbers. I always ad-
vise people to not answer the phone if they don't 
recognize a caller ID number. If it's important 
(and legit), the caller will usually leave a voice 
message. 
 

Stay alert. Stay safe. 
 

~Sgt. Camacho  UCPD COPPS Unit 

 

 



Tropics Residents’ Club 
Sunshine Committee 

 

If you know   

someone that is: 

OR 
Someone  that  

has passed on 

Contact Helen Cummins 
510-421-6309 



GETTING TO KNOW YOUR NEIGHBOR—LORRI CAMERON 
By Tina Maria  

 

 Lorri is a second generation Tropics resident. Her Moth-
er, Maragret and Father, Arch moved into the park in the 
1980’s.  
 Lorri was born in New York, when she was 8 years old 
Lorri moved to North Carolina with her brother and parents. 
Her father ran The Eliada (Which means “Whom God Cares”) 
Home for Children. The home consisted of 100 children at any 
one time. Having a degree in Certified Child Development her 
mother, Maragret, worked alongside Arch. Maragret was head 
of Medical and supervised the staff.  
 While in North Carolina Lorri enjoyed backpacking, 
hiking through the hills and white water canoeing. She was a 
Canoeing instructor. We laugh when Lorri tells the story of be-
ing in the canoe and her students in kayaks following her. Lorri 
says she was told that from the shore she looked like the moth-
er duck and her little ducklings following right behind her.    
 Lorri met every challenge which brought her to King’s College in New York and 
then Western Carolina University. She has a Masters in Physical Education and Health. 
While in college, knowing no limitations she proudly became our National Rifle Champi-
on. Her compassion for disadvantaged children took her in another direction she moved 
to Canada and did mission work as an Associate Director of Women and Children Coun-
seling Program.  
 Arch and Maragret moved to Northern California after his retirement. Once in 
Northern California he found himself working at the Redwood Christen School. Lorri’s 
parents loved the Lord and kids. They dedicated their lives aiding the kids in their com-
munity and spreading the love of the Lord.  
 Lorri soon followed her parents to Northern California. She moved to Pleasanton, 
working at Sun Micro System as a Business Analyst until retiring in 2006. Arch and 
Maragret were already living here in the Tropics when Lorri came to live with them to 
help her mom with Arch who was ailing in 1995. He passed on in 1999. Lorri continued to 
live with her mother caring for her until she left us two years ago.  
 This incomparable community service quest was passed on from Arch and Mar-
garet’s to their daughter Lorri, here in the Tropics. Lorri has been Facilities Director, 
President and held various other offices in the Ceramics Club, as well as Potluck Coordi-
nator for many years. Our Lorrie is known to many residents who will never forget this 
kind, caring and giving longtime resident. She encourages all residents to ask not what 
our community can do for you; ask what you can do to enhance and improve all those in 
our Tropics Mobile Home Park. 
  When you see Lorri around the park stop her, say “Hello and thank you for your 

service.” 



TROPICS TRAVELERS—2017 SCHEDULE 

SUPERBOWL 

POTLUCK 

FUN 

March 7 Reno 2 Nights 
Sierra Scenic Train 
Includes: Train Ride Roundtrip 

April 23 Golden Gate Fields 
DOLLAR DAYS  
More info to follow 
DATE CHANGED 

May 10 Red Hawk Casino 
Bus 

June 11 San Francisco Ferry 
Bart to Jack London Square 
More info to follow 

July 10 Black Oak Casino 
Bus  

Sept 11 Jackson Rancheria Casino 
Bus  DATE CHANGED 

Oct 29 Pleasanton Harvest Festival 
Bus  DATE CHANGED  

 
Nov 13 Cache Creek Casino 
Bus 



Presents 
A Corn Beef & Cabbage Dinner and Games 

 
Saturday, March 25 

Dinner at 6:00 pm  Games Start at 7:00pm 
Games Included: 

St. Patrick’s  Bingo   Darts 
Word Puzzles     Bean Bags 

Resident Tickets $5   Guest Tickets   $10 
Tickets available at all Board functions 

Including Bingo and  Snack Bar 
Co-Chair  Contact for tickets 

Richard   408-839-3358 or Patricia Harris 



Our club meetings are always held on the first Tuesday of every month 
at 2:00 pm in the club house conference room.  Anyone can attend and 
sit in on our meetings and also meet some active members of the club 
before or after the meeting.  If you are thinking about joining or want to 
ask some questions or just get a tour of the ceramic room, this is an op-
portune time. There are no meetings in July or August  for summer 
break & no meetings in December as we have a Christmas Party. The ce-
ramics club is generally open everyday from Noon to 2:00 pm with a 
member or several members working on their projects. Anyone who is 
interested in our club is welcome to stop by and take a look at some of 
the ceramics that are finished & some are pieces we are still working on. 

You can call the following senior member 
for a view of the ceramic shop and or just to 
ask questions. Feel free to call Melody Pe-
terson at 266-2607 or if she is not available, 
we will  ask another training member  too 
help you. 

—Sandy Parson, Secretary of Ceramics Club 

Sunday, March 5 
Food is Served at 5:30 pm 

 

Bring Food to Share 
 

Enjoy good company and have fun. 
 
 

We serve coffee and Tea 
Bus Bingo starts at 6:15pm 

 
Any questions call  

Steve Evens (510-386-0509)  
or Beatrice Bartz  



                                              Residents’ Club Board Meeting 
 

                                                      December 1, 2016 
 

  The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by President Richard Stoll.  All Board 
members were present.  There were three guests.   A guest speaker, Faye Magpayo spoke 
to the Board about the services of Medics Choice Home Health, Inc.  A motion to allow 
this organization to speak at our next general meeting failed with 1 yes and 8 no.  The 
minutes of the November Board meeting were read and approved with one correction. 
The Treasurer’s report and Bingo report were read and accepted.   The Tropics’ Travel-
ers report was read.  A motion was passed not to accept the Tropics’ Travelers report.  A 
motion to call a meeting with the Audit Committee, Tropics’ Travelers and Board officers 
was passed.  An email from a Mr. Lewis asking the Residents’ Club to publish his article 
on senior wellness was read.  Motion to suggest to him that he send his article to the 
Breeze was passed.  Email from Karen Schrum stating that management was still inter-
viewing for maintenance job.  Spa resurfacing is continuing. 
  Old Business:  The By-law committee is still waiting for more suggestions.  The Flea 
Market was a success as was the Thanksgiving Dinner.  Christmas cards are being sent. 
The Christmas party is set for December 10th.  A motion to have cookies and cupcakes 
was passed.  The Christmas dinner and New Years Eve celebration were discussed. 
  New Business:  A motion to purchase a poster and dragon for Chinese New Year was 
passed.  Suggestions for next years’ wish list were made: 
 

1. A large TV in the TV room. 
2. Lights on the pathway between Hawaii Circle and Palm Drive near the clubhouse. 
3. Storm drains by 37 Palm Drive. 
4. New shelving in the back storage rooms. 
5. Remainder of the tree removal. 
6. Repair broken sidewalks. 
7. Concrete under the park benches. 
8. Janitor service for large jobs. 
9. Fencing along Alameda Creek between 3001 Almaden Blvd. and 2 Palm Drive. 
10. Thorough cleaning of the clubhouse kitchen. 
Spotlights in the back corners of the clubhouse. 

 

A motion to table discussion of Bingo charity donations was passed. 
 

  Upcoming:  Breakfast, Dec. 3; Christmas party, Dec. 
10; Christmas Dinner, Dec. 17; New Years celebration, 
Dec. 31.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:10 p.m. 
 

Respectfully Submitted, 
Carol O’Quin, Secretary 



                                                       Residents’ Club Board Meeting 
 
                                                                January 5, 2017 
 

    The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by President Richard Stoll.  There were 6 
guests including Karen Schrum representing Bassire & Casenhiser Inc.  She reported on 
a bid for $90,000 from Evenflow Plumbing for a rain catch basin on the street by 37 
Palm. Carol made a motion for the Board to approve this bid.  The motion was passed 
unanimously.  Other issues brought up were:  A new maintenance person, Miguel Carril-
lo, has been hired, more lighting on Hawaii Circle, placement of speed signs, cleaning the 
hood filters in kitchen, the skylight in the clubhouse, Comcast television service.  Richard 
announced that the Superbowl party has been cancelled.  Guest speaker, Darlene Cornell, 
reported that the financial books will be audited next week.  The minutes from the De-
cember Board meeting were read.  Jayme’s motion to accept minutes as read was reject-
ed by a vote of 8 no to 1 yes. Steve’s motion to table the minutes until the next General 
Meeting was passed unanimously.  The Treasurer’s report was read.  Jayme’s motion to 
amend the report to include the 13 Logan Choir members was passed unanimously.  
Fran’s motion to accept the Bingo financial report was adopted.   Two correspondences 
were read. 
 

Old Business:  Barry reported that the By-law committee met.  They received suggestions 
from 3 different people.  Their report will be presented to the Board next month.  Jay-
me’s motion to spend $100 on prizes at the Chinese New Year event was passed unani-
mously.  Items added to the wish list for 2017 were: corner lighting in the clubhouse and 
creek fencing behind 33001 Almaden to 2 Palm Drive.  A complete wish list should be 
ready by the February General meeting. 
 

New Business:  A band is needed for the upcoming Big Band Night.  Tickets are $5 for 
residents and $10 for guests.  Jayme moved to replace Hawaiian Night with Casino Night 
on May 20, 2017 with office permission.  Barry will chair Casino Night.  The Motion was 
passed unanimously.  Carolyn moved to spend $200 for new kitchen equipment.  The mo-
tion was adopted unanimously.  Money will come out of the snack bar account.  Richard 
suggested having appetizers at the next General meeting.  A motion to donate $1000 to 
the Food Bank as a charity was adopted.   Barry passed out forms to be filled out for full 
accounting of cash boxes for events and for 50/50 tickets.  Discussion of possible janitorial 
service took place and was added to wish list. 
 

Upcoming Events:  Breakfast, January 14th and Chinese New Year Dinner, January 21st.  
Chinese New Year event will be catered.  Patricia agreed to chair the Decades Night while 
Steve will be chairing the Mystery Dinner Night.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:26 for 
the Board to break down the Christmas decorations. 
 

Respectfully Submitted, 
 

Carol O’Quin, Secretary 



Snack Bar Dinner — March 15 

Corned Beef & Cabbage Soup 
With Soda Bread & Desert 

$5.00 



NOTES FROM YOUR EDITOR:  

 Looking for “Getting to know your Neighbor” articles. 
Have a friendly chat with your neighbor and work on the 
articles together. submit the article at trop-
icsbreeze@gmail.com. Who knows you might be sur-
prised what you find out about your neighbor! We look 
forward to hearing from you.  

 Thank you Residents for submitting photos of our fun 
events. If you have photos and you would like to share them in The Breeze, 
please email the photos to tropicsbreeze@gmail.com.  

 Please submit your article NO later than 6pm on the 10th of every month to the 
Breeze email address: tropicsbreeze@gmail.com.  

 We welcome all articles from our residents as space allows. The only require-
ment is that your article not be political or personal in nature. They will be in-
serted as space allows with consideration given to content and quality.  

  We are trying to limit the inserts. Please have flyers and 
articles in by the deadline. If you wish to submit a flyer af-
ter the deadline, you must be present to help insert into 
the Breeze Magazine. Please include your name and 
phone number so I can notify you when the magazine ar-
rives, you can come with your volunteers and help with 
inserting the flyer.  THANK YOU  

Happy St. Patrick’s Day 

=========================================================== ==== 

Read the Breeze on our website: www.the-tropics.net 
========================================================== ==== 

A BIG THANK YOU GOES OUT TO: THE MANY VOLUNTEERS WHO COME OUT ON A 
MOMENTS NOTICE WHEN THEY RECEIVE THE PHONE CALL THAT THE BREEZE 
MAGAZINE HAS ARRIVED AT THE CLUBHOUSE. YOU HELP INSERT FLYERS IN THE 
MAGAZINE IF NEEDED, SORTING THE MAGAZINES INTO THEIR RIGHTFUL BAGS TO 
DELIVER TO OUR WONDERFUL DISTRIBUTORS WHO TAKE THE TIME TO BRING US 
OUR BREEZE MAGAZINE TO YOUR DOORSTEP. YOU ARE ALL SO AWESOME!! 

 - WANT TO HELP? - JUST GIVE ME A CALL TINA MARIA 489-5749 -  



DISTRIBUTION OF THE TROPICS BREEZE 

Distributor List #1 - If any problems, please call Roger Taylor 489-6747  

RTE MAG # DELIVERY VOLUNTEER PH # STREET 

1 24 134 HANA, MORRIS CARMICHAEL 471-7770 
Acapulco, Polynesia, 

Palm Dr 149-150 

2 14 119 MANDRONE WAY, TOM CHITWOOD  489-2103 Madrone 

3 12 131 HANA WAY, ROGER TAYLOR 489-6747 Hana Way 

4 15 482 HOYA,  CAROLYN HOPPES 489-6894 Hoya Way 

5 21 489 SEEMA CIRCLE, RAY MILLER 475-1950 Seema & Kawella 

6 18 373 TROPICANA WAY, CARL HUGHES 471-5020 
387-403 Tropicana & 

33001 Almaden 

7 19 373 TROPICANA WAY, ALLISON HUGHES 471-5020 368-386 Tropicana 

8 43 443 SAMOA WAY, RICK HENRY 487-7817 Lanai, Samoa, Cumana 

9 14 528 TRINDAD CIRCLE, VIRGIL LEWIS 324-1773 Trinidad 

Distributor List #2 - If any problems, Please call Michael O'Quin at 265-4091 

RTE MAG # DELIVERY VOLUNTEER PH # STREET 

10 31 192 HAWAII CIRCLE, RALPH BALESTRA 487-8051 HAWAII 

11 18 264 MOLOKAI, ART TIPTON 381-6646 HULA 

12 18 238 JAMAICA, GLORIA LOVATO 324-0071 JAMAICA 

13 18 284 OAHU, NICK BUENO 675-0677 OAHU 

14 21 51 PALM DR., IRV MAYER 487-0235 PALM DRIVE 40-60 

15 41 265 MOLOKAI, STEVE EVANS 266-2607 
MOLOKAI, PALM DRIVE 

86-109 

16 25 70 PALM, MICHAEL O'QUIN 265-4091 PALM DRIVE 61-85 

17 18 57 PALM, CHRISTINA DEMELLO   MAUI 

18 18 313 KAUAI, J.J. LIBBON 366-4270 KAUAI  

Distributor List #3 - If any problems, Please call Tina Maria 489-5749 

RTE MAG# DELIVERY VOLUNTEER PH# STREET 

19 19 12 PALM DRIVE, CAROL LOWE 324-1985 PALM DR. 1-19 

20 20 26 PALM DRIVE, DIANE STEELE 471-1750 PALM DR. 20-39 

21 25 
336 WAIKIKI,  

CHRISTINA VAN REMOORTEL 
675-9021 WAIKIKI 

22 22 363 TAHITIAN, HAZEL CARR 489-9416 TAHITAIN 

23 16 416 FIJI, CARL SCARSON 487-4831 FIJI 

24 16 427 HONOLULU, ROCKY SAMPSON 471-7332 HONOLULU 

25 41 169 KONA, FRED/RUBY BARKER 489-3947 
KONA, PANAMA, 

MAKAHA 


